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Many, many residents attended hearings and meetings throughout May, June and July to help the Village Board make the difficult decision about the style and placement of Tivoli's next water storage tank.  We are very grateful to have had such broad and robust engagement from residents on this once-a-century decision. The Board undertook a pains-taking review of all public comments and held long discussions  of the pros and cons of the styles and locations considered. At their July 18th  meeting, the Village Board voted unanimously for a multi-leg “witch's hat” style tank (most similar to the existing tank) to be located at the northern McKnight utility parcel off of Broadway. Photo-shopped renderings  of the tank styles and locations are still posted on the third floor of Village Hall, minutes of all the meetings are on the Village website, and videos of all the meetings can be found at the PANDA23 website.
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The planned transfer of the Village's water and wastewater systems to the Dutchess County Water and Wastewater authority is moving forward. Simultaneously, because it has been identified that quarterly water/sewer bills could double if we just borrow all the money needed, we are also working hard to secure grant funding for the millions of dollars the capital improvements to our infrastructure will require. In early September the Village is submitting two large grant applications to New York State's EFC WIIA (Environmental Facilities Corporation Water Infrastructure Improvement Act) Program. We are seeking  $4.73 million for water and $3.74 million for wastewater. These grant awards will be announced in January. Let's all keep our fingers crossed!!

We have two other grant applications that were submitted this summer: Under the New York State Consolidated Funding Application, we have applied for $485,000 for stabilization of the Village's parcel at the Hudson River. Since it was bought from CSX in 2010, our parcel at the river has been eroding and shoreline stabilization  is an absolute prerequisite for the construction of our future waterfront park. Winning this grant would be a huge step toward making the park a reality. Also under the CFA, we have applied for $50,000 to update our 1991 LWRP (Local Waterfront Revitalization Program) Document.  The LWRP is a very important planning document which a number of riverfront communities, including Red Hook, Rhinebeck, and Tivoli have. It is important (and costly) to keep it updated.

Last spring you may have heard about Amtrak's plan before the Department of State for fencing and gating at multiple locations along the river from Rhinecliff to Stuyvesant, including Tivoli. Because we are an LWRP community, the Department of State contacted us and informed us of the railroad's plan. We have had a number of meetings with Amtrak, DOS, and other affected communities since then.  For the time being (perhaps 2-3 years), Amtrak will postpone their gating proposal at Tivoli while the Village and the railroad  discuss our park plans and see whether the Village wins our shoreline stabilization grant (erosion at the riverfront is a point of common interest for the Village and Amtrak). Amtrak is willing to work with us to pursue their safety goals without hindering our right to public access to the river or our future waterfront park.

In August the Village completed 265' feet of new sidewalk along Broadway east of the new bridge. Our goal is to continue the sidewalk in the summer of 2019 (in the next fiscal year) another 200' to Clay Hill Road.
	

Tivoli has purchased a brand new pick-up truck for the Department of Public Works. This joins the new dump truck purchased in the fall of 2017. These essential vehicles replace their beat and battered predecessors so we will no longer be dumping good money into ailing trucks!

Over 50 households took advantage of our first Village Clean-Up Day. Amazingly, over 11 tons of material was collected! We have had such a strong positive response from residents about this event that it is very likely Tivoli will do it again next summer.
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Friday, September 28th from 5:30-7:30pm join your friends and make some new ones at another  Tivoli-Bard Community Potluck.  Held on the third floor of Village Hall. Everybody please bring a dish to share. Enjoy food and live music and strengthen the bonds of our community! Sponsored by the Village of Tivoli with participation of the Bard College Center for Civic Engagement and help from our friends at Historic Red Hook.
	
Saturday, September 29th from 9:00 AM- 5:00 PM will be the 18th Annual Tivoli Street Painting Festival!  This fabulous event is free and open to all. Enjoy live music and great art in the heart of our Village.  This year you can register on-line at the Tivoli Street Painting Facebook page or get a traditional form at the Village Clerk's Office.  (Remember this event is first come-first serve.) Thank you  to the many sponsors and donors who make this  wonderful event possible including Arts Mid-Hudson and many local farms, businesses and individuals.  
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All residents should be advised that in early October, immediately after Street Painting there will be two weeks of disruptive construction on Broadway. Two water mains running under Broadway which broke last winter, will be replaced. One is at Feroe Avenue and the other further west near St. Sylvia's Church. During the construction there will be flaggers on Broadway and a lot of one-lane traffic. Please bear with us as we accomplish these essential repairs and please drive prudently in the construction areas.

Our generous friends at the Kaatsbaan International Dance Center are continuing their  special offer for Tivoli residents. Tivoli residents can receive FREE tickets to selected Kaatsbaan performances by donating $5.00 to the Tivoli Free Library! Only 15 tickets  will be available for each performance, so get them while they last! Kaatsbaan is  pleased to announce its Fall 2018 season, featuring 9 professional dance performances starting this September! For more information about the Fall season and Kaatsbaan visit www.kaatsbaan.org/events .
	
We want to remind residents that Tivoli is patrolled by the Dutchess County Sheriff's Deputies. They can be called anytime at 845-486-3800. If you are disturbed by late-night noise, nuisance parties, or witness vandalism or graffiti, please call them!

Please follow what your Village government is doing every month  We have to make decisions which affect all of us and we'd rather make them in concert with as many residents as possible.  Our monthly board meetings are on 3rd Wednesdays at 7pm and meeting minutes and other announcements can be found at http://tivoliny.org. Remember, if you have a concern, problem, or great idea about life in the Village, please contact us!
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